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Groundwater discharge permit denied due to repeated noncompliance 
by permittee 

 
TAOS — On Feb. 19, 2020, the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) denied the renewal of a 
groundwater discharge permit in Taos due to the permittee’s documented history of permit 
noncompliance.  
 
S&R Septic sought renewal of its permit, which would have allowed for the continued discharge of 
domestic septage and other types of waste through land application. The S&R Septic property is located 
approximately three miles northwest of Taos on the north side of Highway 64, in Taos County. NMED 
held a public hearing on the permit renewal application on Oct. 16 and 21, 2019 in Taos.  
 
After review of the administrative record, the applicant’s compliance history, and comments from the 
public and parties involved, NMED Cabinet Secretary James Kenney denied the permit on pursuant to 
NMED’s powers under the New Mexico Water Quality Act. Past instances of noncompliance, as 
documented in the final order, include: operating without a permit, failing to submit monitoring reports 
for three years, and refusing access to Department staff to assure compliance with the permit.   
 
In addition to historical noncompliance, the permit renewal application did not demonstrate the 
permittee could provide adequate financial assurance to guarantee the provisions of the proposed permit 
would be achieved. 
 
“A core value of the New Mexico Environment Department is compliance,” said Secretary James Kenney. 
“The failure of any permittee to share this core value can have adverse consequences for public health 
and the environment.” 
 
The permittee was ordered to begin closure activities pursuant to the permit. The permittee has 30 days 
from the issuance of the denial to appeal the decision to the New Mexico Water Quality Control 
Commission. 
 

### 
 

N MED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as 
requ ired by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
discrimination requ irements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 
of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal 
Water Pollution Control A ct Amendments of 1972. If you have any qu estions about this notice or any of N MED’s non-discrimination programs, 
pol icies or procedures, you may contact: 

 
Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, N M 87502 

The Environment Department’s mission 
is  to protect and res tore the 

environment and to fos ter a healthy 
and prosperous New Mexico for 
present and future generations. 

https://www.env.nm.gov/gwqb/wp-content/uploads/sites/11/2020/02/GWB-19-28-Final-Order-ReadSpeaker.pdf
https://www.env.nm.gov/gwqb/wp-content/uploads/sites/11/2020/02/GWB-19-28-Final-Order-ReadSpeaker.pdf


(505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
 
If you  believe that you  have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination 
Coordinator. 
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